
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 Autumn/Winter 2019 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award    
We congratulate the 7 members of the Gold Group 
who recently completed their qualifying expedition 
in the Lake District. Well done to Andy, Benjamin, 
Cameron, Will, Brooke, Emily and Emily, who 
worked well as a team, battling their way through 
some inclement weather, sore backs and feet. A 
bronze group and two silver groups are also 
working towards their Awards and we will watch 
their progress with interest. The CLCGB is a trusted 
operator of the DofE Award and members can be 
confident that they will be well looked after. Thank 
You to our D of E team - Martin, Robin and Joyce. 

 

St Paul’s, Lisburn – Our Champion Company for 2018/2019 

Congratulations to St Paul’s Company, Lisburn (Connor), 
for becoming the inaugural winners of the CLCGB’s 
Archbishop’s Award. Captain Andrew Maze was 
presented with the glass trophy and £100 at the 
Regimental Service. Well done St Paul’s. You are worthy 
winners. The Award will be presented again in 2019/20. 



 

 

                        

  

                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                                                                       

St Mark’s, Armagh, Reunion 
Former members of the Armagh and Grange 
Companies met for a trip down memory lane. 
Present were the Archbishop of Armagh, the 
Most Rev Dr Richard Clarke, Rector of St Mark's, 
Rev Malcolm Kingston, CLCGB Chaplain, Dean 
Robert Townley and CLCGB Commanding Officer, 
Melvyn Lockhart. Several members from both 
companies reminisced about their memorable 
trip with the CLB to the Holy Land in 1966. 

 
Rev Charles Grice, MBE, left, 
former NHQ General Secretary, 
has died, aged 94. Many Brigade 
Officers will remember Rev Grice 
coming to Northern Ireland to take 
Officer Training Courses. 

It is with sadness that we report 
that Derick Moore, right, for 
fifteen years a dedicated leader in 
St Paul’s Company, Lisburn, also 
passed away recently.   

Staff Officer, Tommy Ringland, 
at the Down & Dromore Synod. 

Athletics  Championships 2019        

Sports Day at the Antrim Forum was enjoyed by many enthusiastic 
competitors. A well organised day as usual, we must thank our 
Sports Officer, John Kennedy, for his efforts on our behalf.  

Overall Results – GIRLS – Martins, Dobbin (Armagh); Y Team, 
Seagoe (Down & Dromore); Juniors, Magherafelt (Armagh); 
Seniors, Carnmoney (Connor).  

LADS – Martins, Seagoe; Y Team, St Hilda’s, Dunmurry (Connor); 
Juniors, St Paul’s, Lisburn (Connor); Seniors, Seagoe. 



 

 

                              

 

       

Annual Parade and Service     
The Service was held in St Swithin’s, Magherafelt (Armagh 
Diocese), in the 4th Battalion Area, on the 29th September. 
St Swithin’s hosted the Parade this year due to the fact that 
the Magherafelt Company was celebrating its 50th 
Anniversary. Dean Robert Townley, CLCGB Chaplain, led 
the proceedings, assisted by the Rector and Archdeacon of 
Armagh, the Venerable Terry Scott, and the Curate, Rev 
David McComb. Our Chief Executive Officer, Victoria 
Jackson, gave the address.  

Congratulations to the St Swithin’s Company for reaching 
this significant milestone in its history.  

 

Keep up to date with our Facebook Page: Church Lads’ and Church Girls’ Brigade – Northern Ireland 

Development Officer:  Victoria Jackson victoriajackson@clcgb.org.uk  mobile 07958 202724                               
Commanding Officer:  Melvyn Lockhart m-lockhart@sky.com  mobile 07810 183282                                        
Newsletter Editor:  Johnny Conn johnnyconn@hotmail.com mobile 07925 353107 

Website – www.ulsterregimentclcgb.org.uk 
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Marking 125th Anniversaries 

The Brigade in South Africa started in 1894 and this year 
celebrates its 125th Anniversary. Congratulations to them. 
Congratulations also to the Roxeth & Harrow Company in 
London which is marking  its 125th Anniversary. 
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St Michael’s 
Coy, Belfast 

Aghalee Coy, Waterfight 

Grange Coy, Octopuses Carnmoney Coy 
Stone Painting 

Dobbin Coy, Gideon Bibles 

Stone Painting 


